From:
 Evers, Tag

 To:
 licensing

 Cc:
 Zanders, Harrison

 Subject:
 Item #17 -- Amoco - 1129 S. Park St.

 Date:
 Wednesday, August 20, 2025 1:10:56 PM

Attachments: Outlook-cid image0.png

Dear ALRC members.

Regarding the application for permission to add wine to the beer and cider sales previously granted to the Amoco at 1129 S. Park St:

South District Captain Harrison Zanders and I recently met with the owners to discuss their desire to add wine to theiir product inventory.

It's apparent the current owners of this establishment represent a significant improvement over the previous ownership. The owners held a neighborhood meeting at their place of business on July 29. I was not able to attend, but have not heard a groundswell of opposition. In fact, at the most recent meeting of the Bay Creek Neighborhoos Association on August 6, no one spoke in opposition.

I am aware of one resident who is opposed, Mark Schoendorf. Mark opposed the original permit that was granted to sell beer. He claims the business regularly stays open past 12 midnight, which is simply not true. Captain Zanders is aware of this allegation and will confirm there is no evidence of ongoing violations in this regard.

It was not all that long ago that this location was a hot spot for criminal activity, including drug trafficking and shots fired. That this is no longer the case is largely due to the new ownership taking great care to operate legally and safely.

In recognition of the commendable job Amit Kumar and Rajan Talwar have done since taking over the business, I ask that you grant their request to add wine to their list of products they are permitted sell.

Thank you.

Tag Evers



Tag Evers
District 13 Alder

Tel 608 424 2580

Email District13@cityofmadison.com

Sign up for District 13 email updates/blog:

http://www.cityofmadison.com/council/district13/blog/